Windsock Village Aviation Corp.

Windsock Village Property Owners Corp.

Minutes of Joint Board Meeting

July 17, 2008

A joint Board meeting was held June 19 at Beverly Mason’s home. 

Present were: Beverly Mason, Peter Lambert, Don Meader, Bill Clegg, Tom Gill.

Guests present were: LD Jeffries and Glenn Mason.

A quorum was established for the Property Owners Corp. but we were one person shy for a quorum in Aviation Corp.

VASI: LD Jeffries gave an update on the VASI system. In response to a request from the Boad, he had a diagram indicating that the VASI would be located at the second light on the right at each end of the runway. It will be attached to galvanized poles that will be buried in concrete for stability. The concrete, poles and electrical work will all be provided by donation. The system will be activated when the runway lights are energized. At annual meeting, a sum not to exceed $8,000 was allocated to the project. LD is projecting a total cost of under $3,000. He asked that the Board release the funds so that the project can proceed.

Beverly replied that there were only four Board members present and therefore we did not have a quorum and can not vote to appropriate any money. The four members present agreed that the funds should be released. With the approval of the four members present, it was decided that Beverly will poll the members who were not present and if one more approves, the funds will be released without waiting for another meeting.

The minutes of the June 19 meeting were approved as written by the WVPO Board.

Treasurers Report: Barbara was not present. She reported to Beverly that she sent the letters to the delinquent accounts giving them until July 15 to pay their 2007-08 assessments or they will be taken to small claims court. The Board voted to instruct Barbara to proceed if no payments are made.

The Aviation Corp. members present agreed to allow Beverly to poll the other members and if there is a fifth member in agreement, proceed to small claims court with the delinquent Aviation members.

Community Directory: Don reported that he is lining up advertisers and gathering the pertinent data.

Road Committee: no report

Proxy issue: Beverly found correspondence on the issue from Atty. Pam Albee from 1993. Beverly read excerpts from several letters from the early 90s that addressed proxy use. The current by-laws reflect the feelings of the current Board members. A discussion ensued on the passing on of proxies to a third party. We need to read how this is worded and make a determination at a future meeting. This needs to be clarified.

Beverly reported that she has sent letters to the five lot owners in Windsock II who have “For Sale” signs on their property. She attached a copy of the appropriate section of the C&R’s and asked that they remove the signs or we will have our maintenance contractor remove them.

Next meeting at Peter Lambert’s home

September 18

6:30 pm.

Peter Lambert

Secretary

